DRAFT                              BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday, February 25, 2014

  Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Matthew Strauss, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Resident Comment:
Madison Van Dam a student from Swampscott High School spoke on behalf of a Talent Show Fundraiser to be held on Saturday, April 5, 2014 proceeds to benefit the Robotics Program and the Class of 2015. 
Open Discussion: 
Angela Ippolita presented and discussed with the Board the Humphrey Street Over Lay District on their plan to revitalize the Humphrey Street corridor.  The plan includes adopting a quality design within the downtown area of Monument Avenue and the Fish House. This plan includes the following of basic building design standards.
· Reinforcement of street corners / pedestrian streetscape.

· Ground floor and main entrance treatments.

· Awnings & Canopies

· Shared parking solutions.

· Roofs & Roof mounted equipment. 
Open Discussion:

Angela Ippolito presented and discussed with the Board the proposed zoning amendment pertaining to the overlay district in Vinnin Square that is located on the General Glover property which part of the property spans the City of Salem and the Town of Marblehead. 
The Design Guidelines are as follows: 

· Height, massing, organization of the building (s) on site.

· Facades, roofs, windows, doorways, and balconies.

· Materials, textures and colors.

· Off street parking requirements.

· Exterior lighting, open space, landscaping.

· Buffering in relation to adjacent properties.

· Storm water management.
Open Discussion:  School Budget
Chairperson, Jill Sullivan introduced Pam Angelakis, School Superintendant and Wayne Wright, School Business Manager. 
· Chairman Rick Kraft of the School Committee along with his members spoke on the school budget and the process of putting together a budget and what they evaluated as the schools districts needs versus the school wants. 

· Improvements to all the schools were discussed, 
· Principals and all of the administration were involved in the budget process. 
· Bottom amount was higher then what the Town and Administration recommended. 
· Multiyear list. 

· They are aware of limited resources in the Town and will work within what is available.

· Discussed what would be needed to continue operation as they are today.  

· 10 % enrollment increase-An increase in 5th and 6th grade teachers.
· Five (5) positions requested for Special Education which in return will help keep the kids in the district. 

· Hopeful of state funding.
· Working with everyone including the Town and the Finance Committee to make this budget work. 
· The money is a ½ million dollar difference between the needs of the school and what the Town can afford to give. 
· Selectmen Strauss commented of the increase of services and with those services is there a priority list if funding becomes available? 

· The Schools commented that they do have top priorities. 

· Selectmen Greenfield stated that the sizes of class room are a priority.
· Selectman Callahan asked if there is a way to measure the results of the added funding.  
· Pam Angelakis, School Superintendant spoke on how leadership spent a lot of time on needs not wants of the schools and have heard a lot from the parents regarding programs that they want to back that where cut years prior. 
· Needs of the kids took priority. 
· Research is being done on how the district can work better.
· Selectman Sullivan confirmed with the School Department that they are not asking for an operational override. -
Open Discussion: 

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator and Dave Castellarin, Town Accountant spoke on the FY15 Budget:  The following was briefly discussed. 
· Police Department requesting 4 new vehicles
· Police Department request for a part time clerical person.

· Suggestion of Solar Panels at the Police Station. 

· DPW request to add two new employees/ Overall cost for a new employee would cost around $38, 000.00 each.
· Town Clerk expenses going up due to Elections.

· Town’s request to hire a part time Health and Benefit Coordinator.
· Tax levy has been set.
· JRC Project.
· New Growth –Cautious with the amount. 
· Local Aid.
· Chapter 70 Funding.
· Increase of Nahant tuition. 
· GIC Plan Increase. 
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve meeting minutes from January 22, 2014, seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $671.00, for services through December 2013, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve an invoice for Anderson & Kreiger, LLP in the amount of $5,644.54, for Phillips Beach, seconded by Selectman Kessler.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve an invoice for Attorneys Garrity and Knisely in the amount of $3,518.00, for January 2014, seconded by Selectman Kessler.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve Swampscott Fire Chief Kevin Breen’s contract, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
 Town Administrator’s Report:
Thomas G.Younger spoke on the following:
· Town owned land

· Click or Fix it on the front page of the Town’s website. 

· Asbestos removal at the Machon School. 

· Widening of Essex Street / Danvers Road in the spring.

· Mass. Film office –send pictures to Mr. Younger / Photo Library of Swampscott. 

· Dog Park update- Will be going before the Conservation Commission on March 15, 2014. 
· Town Clerks office staying open late to accommodate voters and candidates. 
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Callahan spoke on a hunger food drive to take place on March 1, 2014 at the Lynn Stop & Shop with a need for volunteers.  Selectman Callahan mentioned the recent fire that took place on Foster Road and thanked all the Town Departments and Town services for their help. 
Selectman Strauss recognized the employees of Town Hall.  
Selectman Kessler spoke about the welcome sign at the entrance to Town. Selectman Kessler suggested that Gino Cresta, DPW Director remove the wooded case where the sign used to be located. Selectman Kessler spoke of the Swampscott Got Talent show to be held on April 5, 2014 with all proceeds to help with the Class of 2015 and the Robotics program. 

Selectman Greenfield spoke on upcoming Recreation Programs such as the Court Jester Basketball Game. 

Selectman Sullivan recognized Nora Walker and Hanna Gould on achieving their Gold Award from the Girl Scouts and stated what an incredible honor to receive such an award.   Selectman Sullivan apologized for not attending their ceremony but explained that the Board received the invitation late. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to adjourn meeting at 10:00PM seconded by Selectman Greenfield.   
True Attest: 
Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant 

